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LUDFORD

Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of The Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held in the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Ludlow at 7pm on the 21st November 2022
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Jeff Garraway, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Phil Middleton
In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 


Unitary Councillor - Viv Parry
22/46
No Apologies
22/47
No Declarations of Interest
22/48
Public Participation - None
22/49
Update from Unitary Councillor

Cllr Parry and Cllr Garraway had been liaising with Pickstock Homes regarding the planting and footway. Nothing had begun so far. Cllr Parry will chase up the work o the estate roads as she is not happy about the quality or speed of the work so far, particularly the drains – leaving the covers off and leaving them very raised, no street lights.

Rock Green Bus Shelter – LPC to contact bus shelter company (www.euroshel.com) and obtain a quote.


Pendeford Planning permission – still ongoing, Cllr Parry had been in contact with the owner/developer and speaking to Shropshire Council Planning to chase.


Cllr Parry was informed about the forthcoming work at Ludford Green. Work to be carried out in January 2023.


Cllr Parry was made aware of information sent to LPC anonymously regarding noisy cars on The Overton Road. This information will be forwarded to PCSO Thomas for action and PCSO Thomas would be invited to a meeting in 2023 to discuss police actions and follow up.

22/50  It was RESOLVED to accept the Minutes from 10th October 2022 as a true and accurate record of those meetings.
22/51
Planning Matters –   

Thank you to Cllr Garraway for his ongoing work regarding Pickstock Homes. Work is ongoing, landscaping and Roads are being worked on. Cllr Garraway and Cllr Parry are attempting to tie the contractors to a timescale.

There has been continues problems with car parking along Sheet Road (opposite Sainsburys) with contractors working on a nearby property constantly blocking the footpath with their vehicles. This has been reported several times to the policing team, however no action has been taken. This will now be escalated to the Chief Inspector (Nicola Richards)
Marks & Spencer Food hall – Planning Application


Cllr Liddle discussed traffic management for this development site. She suggested that there could possibly be a benefit to the Eco Park/Park and Ride in the planning process. All LPC councillors expressed concerns over additional traffic.


Awaiting Solar Farm application.

22/52 
Budget & Precept

A discussion about the future budget and Precept request. The Clerk suggested a Budget and precept of £9500. This would be discussed further by email and confirmed at the next meeting as the request needs to be with Shropshire Council by 1st February 2023.
22/53
Finance 

Bank reconciliation and financial statement accepted. Cheques approved.

Cheque No 


1076
clerk
£365.76


1077
clerk
£73.69


1078
SALC
£316.53


1079
LMC
£40.40
22/54
Ongoing Issues
a) Road Signs – speak to Highways request quotes for place name signs 
b) Work on Cherry Trees – clerk to contact Alan Jones TS and confirm costs and work 
c) Street Lights – Prysmium will complete the work early 2023
22/55
Facebook – ongoing, requires more content to attract followers but Cllrs happy with it so far.
22/56
Bulletin –  it was decided to draft a single sided introduction letter/leaflet welcoming new residents to the Parish . this will be hand delivered. Cllrs Liddle and Salmon to arrange this over email 300 copies will be printed
22/57
Bus Stops – Ongoing, quotes to be obtained in 2023
22/58
Refresh of the Parish Plan – 2023
22/59
Bone Bed – help to tidy up the rock face and ancillary items. Contact has been made with the British Geological Survey who have offered to help. Cllr Liddle provided a copy of the ‘Licence to Plant in the Highway’ which is the instruments which LPC controls and regulates the Bone Bed. This needs to be sent to the BGS prior to commencement of any work.

22/63
Other Organisations. Nothing to report. 

Date of the next meeting : 23rd January 2023
Meeting Closed at 9pm

Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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